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Dear Friends,

      Congratulations to all members and leaders, past and present on the occsion of the completion of 50th year of AIFUCTO on 24th April,2012.
 While celebrating The Golden Jubilee of the AIFUCTO, we once again salute our visionary leaders and countless activists and members. The occasion also reminds us of our sacred duty to remain united ,focused and dedicated to the cause of teachers, students and the country.
I have informed you through my communication posted in our website all the latest developments. Please visit the website on a regular basis.

Meetings with MHRD & UGC 
 The General Secretary  accompanied by Prof.V.S.Nehera, Vice President and Prof. Biswajit Bhuyaon, Zonal Secretary. North East held a meeting with Sri R.P.Sisodia, Joint Secretary,HRD and discussed many of the pending issues, most notably the payment of arrears . Sri Sisodia assured us that MHRD had been trying to resolve the matter and there was  progress in the issue.
The delegation urged him to talk to the UGC on the early notification of removal of anomalies. The General Secretary requested him to take initiative so that the extension of dates of RC and OC is notified, in the light of the anomaly committee having  agreed to the AIFUCTO suggestion. He promised to look into the matter. His attention was also drawn to the serious problem of vacant  teaching posts in all States, which cuts at the root of quality of higher education given in public funded institutions. Many States have not filled the posts for many years; some States have not created new posts for nearly a decade. The universities and colleges, resorting to appoint part timers, guest lecturers and contractual teachers to tide over the crisis is detrimental both to quality and equity. Later  the General Secretary wrote a letter to Sri Sisodia.
The General Secretary met UGC officials and placed the AIFUCTO demands to notify the anomaly rectification immediately. The sense of the  NEC Meeting,  to extend the dates of RC/OC and  make the PH.D Regulations prospective were  conveyed to the UGC..The General Secretary was assured that work was   expected to be completed soon.
We learn our demands – rectification of  anomalies and scrapping of  the point system for CAS will be accepted by the UGC Committees.

Initiatives by the General Secretary in Delhi

The General Secretary has been mostly staying in  Delhi. He met and discussed our demands with many Members of Parliament and sought their support . He also met the  central leadership of different political parties and submitted memorandum to Mrs. Sonia Gandhi, Chair Person UPA..
Letter from the office of Sri Pranab Mukherjee

You will please remember that we met Sri Mukherjee a number of times and sought his intervention in resolving the arrears impasse. He assured us of his cooperation. Now I have received a communication from his office that Hon’ble Minister had written to Sri Kapil Sibal, Hon’ble Minister,HRD on this issue and received a reply that the matter is under consideration. The General Secretary has thanked him and requested him  to ensure the payment.
Court Arrest Program stands

Following the Gulbarga NEC decision we have already organized court arrest program. The next program ,if the arrears problem is not resolved, is HUNGER STRIKE in Delhi and state capitals in the month of August. All units are requested to finalize the names of Hunger Strikers and submit  them during the next NEC meeting in Patna to be held on 8th July,2012.The dates will be finalized in the same NEC meeting.

Golden Jubilee Programs
We are receiving news about the Golden Jubilee celebrations. Please involve former AIFUCTO leaders in your state/regions in such programs. Please send your contribution to the AIFUCTO early. The minimum amount to be paid is Rs.20 per member. All cheques and drafts are to be sent to the General Secretary payable at Hyderabad. All well wishers and former members may as well send their contributions
Retirement age increased to 65 in Chhattisgarh
The Chhattisgarh govt. issued order to enhance the age of retirement to 65 from 62.The General Secretary along with the leaders of AIFUCTO had a meeting with Sri Sunil Kumar, Chief Secretary of the state and requested him to enhance the age of retirement. We are happy that he took immediate initiative and the necessary order was issued. Prof.Barman thanked him for all his contributions to the  enhancement of age in Chhattisgarh and the UGC new pay scales when he was in MHRD.We congratulate the entire leadership of Chhattisgarh and hope a very close cooperation with AIFUCTO. We are happy that they have invited us for a NEC meeting at a mutually suitable date.
 North Zonal Meeting in Chandigarh
A meeting of teachers Associations of universities and colleges of North Zone states including Punjab, Jammu &Kashmir, Haryana, Himachal Pradesh and Chandigarh was held at Punjab University campus Chandigarh on June 02, 2012 and attended by representative of fourteen (14) teachers Associations from the states. It is important that the meeting was held in the backdrop of the Golden Jubilee year of AIFUCTO .
          AIFUCTO Zonal Secretary Prof Attar Singh conducted the proceedings of the meeting that was jointly presided over by Dr VS Nehra and Prof Jagwant Singh both vice presidents of AIFUCTO. The meet began with the Zonal secretary presenting a  brief report starting from the  Statutory conference at Kanyakumari and Movement resolution it passed, copies of which were distributed. Attar Singh’s report covered  NEC Gulbarga decisions and AIFUCTO agitation at state capitals and New Delhi court arrest program.Various associations reported about their stand on implementation of 6th pay recommendations, payment of 
arrears, recruitment and vacancies of teachers, struggles carried out against commercialization and privatization of higher education, quality of education etc. Various important matters 
were discussed in the meeting relating to problems of the teachers and challenges of education system. The teacher  leaders in the meeting focused their emphasis on quality of education which was seen in 
gradual degradation owing to the policies of commercialization of education system. All the teacher leaders present asserted on continuous organization of such meetings in future. Teachers expressed 
resentment over non implementation of UGC recommendations in toto  and  non payment of arrers in some states.
Congratulations to Prof. V.S.Nehera, Prof Jagwant Singh and Prof. Attar Singh for organizing  a timely and useful meeting.
Meetings of General Secretary in Tamilnadu      
The General  Secretary Prof Barman addressed two important meetings in Tamilnadu in May. He addressed  the All India Conference of the Secondary Teachers’ Federation and took part in its two day deliberations on the invitation of the STF.

On 24.5.2012 a Joint Meeting of the AUT and the TNGCTA was held in the Madras Presidency College to apprise the members of the follow up work done over pending issues.  In a well – attended meeting , held during vacation, Prof Barman was the key note speaker. In an interactive session, Prof Barman elaborated, issue by issue, the status of our demands. Later on, the General Secretary was interviewed by the media.  Two prominent dailies reported on the Joint Meeting and carried General Secretary’s caution to the UGC and the MHRD that AIFUCTO would solidly resist moves likely threaten quality teaching.
The meeting was presided over by Prof Tamilmani, President TNGCTA.  It was addressed by Prof Jaya Gandhi , National Secretary , Dr M. Ravi Chandra Vice President and Prof Sampath, AUT. Old Veterans of AIFUCTO Prof E P Perumal and Prof Swamynathan also took part in the meet.  

Prof. Aravazhi Irisapne, NEC member from Pondicherry participated and addressed the meeting.
 Meeting of General Secretary in Pondicherry

Prof. Asok Barman addressed a meeting in Pondicherry on 29th May at the invitation of Prof. Aravazhi Irisapne,President Forum of Govt. College Teachers’ Association. The meeting was presided over by Prof.Irisapne. A number of teachers movement activists participated in the lively meeting. Prof. Barman expressed thanks to Prof. Irisapne for his effective and bold role in the AIFUCTO movement for a long time. 

The General Secretary presented an exhaustive report on the latest development and called for a strong united movement in Pondicherry under the leadership of Prof. Irisapne.  He congratulated the teachers of Pondicherry for receiving  full arrears from the state govt.The meeting paid tribute the great leaders who built up the AIFUCTO movements in last fifty years.

Teachers from other university and college sectors also participated. in an interactive session. The meeting resolved to celebrate the Golden Jubilee in a befitting manner.
West Bengal Govt. College Teachers’ Association
The general Secretary met the leaders and some members of the Association on 9th June,12.The meeting was presided over by Prof. Swapan Bhattachatya, President of the Association. Prof. Barman presented an exhaustive report on the progress of our various demands and gave a call to celebrate AIFUCTO Golden Jubilee and strengthen the AIFUCTO movement. He praised the active role played by the Association and requested the leadership to prepare documents highlighting the achievements of AIFUCTO. Prof. Debasis Sarkar ,General secretary and other leaders explained the movement programs of WBGCTA.A notable feature of the meeting was good presence of retired leaders and members of the Association.
The WB Govt. letter to Prof.Debasis Sarkar & Prof Sampa Sen
The meeting censured the undemocratic move by the Govt. of West Bengal to seek explanation from Prof. Debasis Sarkar & Prof Sampa Sen of WBGCTA for participating in TV channel discussions and  cultural performances respectively.
The AIFUCTO General Secretary expressed shock at the move to curtail the democratic right of a teacher to express his independent opinion or a cultural performance. He hoped that the WB Govt. would withdraw the letters and would not encroach upon the democratic right of a teacher
Payment of annual membership fee and struggle fund
Please pay your annual subscription, struggle fund  & Golden Jubilee fund at the earliest as we are in urgent need of funds.
 NEC Meeting

The next NEC meeting will be held in Patna,Bihar  on 8th July at 10 a.m.. Please contact-

 Prof. Sanjay Singh , National Secretary, Mob  09431474791    

 Prof. Arun Singh, Mob -09431617320          
Greetings
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